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‘There IS Room
in the Inn’

          This year's Christmas Eve offering will be
entirely given away! In light of God's gift to us in
Jesus Christ, we will be blessing our community.
This year's initiative will be called "There IS
Room in the Inn" and will go to support the City
of Hope Outreach (COHO) and their project to
eliminate homelessness in Conway.
          A couple years ago, we committed to
sponsoring a house as part of their Hope Village
project. This house will offer an opportunity for
an individual or family to move from
homelessness to a more sustainable life. We'd
love to finish raising those funds so the house
can be completed! We want to tell someone or a
family this Christmas, "There is Room in the Inn!"
So, any undesignated funds given on Christmas
Eve will be dedicated to this project. 

One of the two houses in Hope Village that is still unclaimed by an
organization. Conway FUMC will either sponsor this two-bedroom

home, or a two-bedroom, handicapped accessible home.

          For many, the holidays are a mixed bag
of emotions. Though we hear songs which
encourage us to have a "holly, jolly Christmas,"
the season of Advent and Christmas can be
difficult for many. Many have lost loved ones,
and for others it may be a lonely time of year.
          In light of this, we will have two
opportunities to gather, name our grief, and
be reminded of Christ's abiding presence with
us on Thursday, Dec. 21. Services will be held
at noon and 6:30 p.m. in the Trinity Building
Chapel.
          During the service, we will sing together,
light the Advent Wreath with a special liturgy
for this service, share scriptures of hope, offer
a message, and have an opportunity to
experience Christ's light. If you have lost a
loved one, you are invited to bring a picture
with you for the service and we will place it in
the altar area.

See LONGEST NIGHT on Page 2

‘Hope for the Future’ Worship
Series Planned for Advent

         The Season of Advent is Here!  The word Advent comes from the
Latin “adventus” and means "coming."
          As Christians, we celebrate the four weeks leading up to
Christmas in which Jesus comes to be on Earth! We understand this
liturgical season as being twofold. We both remember and celebrate
Christ coming to Earth as a baby and we await with anticipation and
preparation for Christ to come once again!
          This year, we will be looking forward to what it means to prepare
for the coming of Jesus in our series, "Hope For the Future!"
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LONGEST NIGHT from Page 1

          Why will we have it on Dec. 21, you
ask? It is the longest night of the year
when darkness seems to take over. And
yet, though the darkness seems to take
over, it does not last. Light still shines in
the darkness and the darkness did not
overcome. So, if the holiday season is a
mixed bag of feelings, we encourage any
and all to join us for one of these two
services in the Chapel.
          If you know of someone in your
family or in your place of work who may
benefit from being encouraged, please
invite them to come. May the light of
Christ fill our lives.

Ready for an
Advent Study?

     The Ladies Bible Study will be Nov. 29
through Dec. 20 on Wednesday
mornings from 10 to 11:15 a.m. Join us in
reading "Heaven and Earth: Advent and
the Incarnation" by Will Willimon.
     If you are interested in participating,
please let Pastor Miranda know if you’d
like her to order you a book.
     We look forward to seeing you in the
Youth Big Room!  For more information,
contact Pastor Miranda.



N O V E M B E R  2 0 2 3 P A G E  3  

T H E  W I T N E S S

Christmas Coffeehouse

The annual Christmas
Coffeehouse was held
Sunday, Nov. 12. The

silent auction and
various donations

brought in more than
$4,600. The community

partners reported
bringing in almost

$1,700. So, our total
impact is more than

$6,300! Thank you to all
who attended,

contributed, and helped
to organize. It was a

great event. 
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Grief Care Resources Available
in Our Church Library

          “When the One You Love is Gone”, “When Grief
Breaks Your Heart”, and “Life After Loss” are just a few of
the books in our church library that can help you through
a difficult, uncharted time in your life.
          Also available is a 365-daily devotional titled “Healing
After Loss”. We invite you to check out this section in our
library on the first floor of the Sanctuary building.
          Compiled by our Grief Care Ministry as a part of our
Congregational Care Ministry, there are books for all ages,
including children. The resources are free for your use and
to share with your family and friends.
          Also available in this section are knitted prayer
squares made by members of the church’s Prayer Shawl
ministry. The squares are free to you and perfect to
provide comfort during times of prayer and supplication.
          For more information about Grief Care resources,
please contact Nancy Mulhearn at
nmulhearn@conwaycorp.net or Lynn McClure at
lynn.mcclure@arumc.org.

mailto:nmulhearn@conwaycorp.net
mailto:lynn.mcclure@arumc.org
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Fun at the Fall Festival!

Feeding the Conway
High Football Team

          Conway First United Methodist
Church fed the Conway High School
Football Team on Friday, Oct. 27. Rev.
Nathan Kilbourne gave the devotional to
the team members (photo at left), and
members of the Men’s Prayer Breakfast
helped with the food and delivery
(below).
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We are in the full swing of things, with Bible Study on Monday nights, Wesley Worship in the Trinity Chapel
on Wednesdays at 7:30 p.m., and a variety of fellowship and mission events each week! If you are a young

adult (or know a young adult) in the area, we would love to have them join us!
www.ucawesley.org                             ashores@conwayfumc.org 

Latest from the UCA Wesley

Put a check in the red gift box in the hospitality area
of the Sanctuary building.
Mail your donation to the church at 1610 Prince St.,
Conway, AR 72034. 
Donate online at www.conwayfumc.org. Find the
online giving link on the homepage.  Note the gift in
the Other category under Special Funds.

There are several ways to contribute:

          Each year at this time, the congregation of First
United Methodist Church expresses appreciation to the
pastoral, administrative and program staff in this church
by making a Christmas gift donation.

          The gift for the staff will be collected through
Sunday, Dec. 17.
          All donations will be used for staff gifts. Please join us
in recognizing the hard work and dedication of the great
staff at Conway FUMC.

Donations for Staff
Christmas Gifts
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          On All Saints Sunday, which was Nov. 5, we celebrated
the Sesquicentennial (or 150th Anniversary) of the United
Methodist Church starting/forming in Faulkner County.
          Historic tours of the buildings were given, including
detailed information from our boxcar beginnings to the
completion of the Trinity Building in 2008. A church-wide
theater/luncheon was held in the Great Hall, where we heard
“first-hand witnesses” who were there throughout the past 150

years to help build our Church into what it is today. Those
participating in the theater presentation were Ruthann Curry
Browne and George Mayo, narrators; Van Lamar as Rev. John J.
Roberts; Steve Cohen as Rev. Edward A. Tabor; Jack Frost as
Frank E. Robins; J.D. Gingerich as Rev. F.S.H. Johnston; Mark
Matthews as Rev. James Mims Workman; Nathan Fryar as Rev.
James Warthen Workman; Melinda Adams as Ms. Effie Martin
Lincoln; Christine Mayo as Mrs. Ellen Grisard Smith; Stuart
Holt as Rev. Joel Cooper; and David Sutherland as Rev. Jim Beal.

Celebrating Methodism in Faulkner County
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Associate Pastor — Miranda Hornsby

Campus Dir., Wesley Foundation -- Amy Shores

Senior Pastor -- Nathan Kilbourne

Dir., Music/Worship Ministries — Jason Saugey
Co-Dir., Children’s Ministries — Catherine Gatlin
Co-Dir.,Children's Ministries -- Jules Koen 
Director, Lay Ministries — Kisha Bumpers
Director, Youth Ministries — Zach Schrick

Assoc. Dir., Music (Praise Band) -- Stuart Holt
Assoc. Dir., Music (Children) — Linda Ball
Church Administrator — Jill Hankins
Business Assistant — Todd Burris
Supervisor, Hospitality Ministries — Ed Spears
Financial Assistant — Laura Bounds
Communications Assistant — Colleen Holt

Contact staff by email at:
first initial of first name plus

last name
@conwayfumc.org

Example: nkilbourne@
conwayfumc.org

In-person:
8:30 a.m. in the Sanctuary
9:05 a.m. in the Great Hall
11:00 a.m. in the Sanctuary

Sunday
Worship

9:05 and 11 a.m.
services are

livestreamed on
Facebook and

YouTube

In Memory and In Honor 
In memory of Allan Bruner by: Jeremy
Bruner
In memory of Melissa Williams John by:
Skeet & Mary Jane Morse & Family,
Nancy Graddy, Rex & Martha Ross, Kim &
Ellis Arnold, David & Pebble Sutherland,
Michael & Donna Harris, Jamie Bird
In memory of Norma Kelley by: Zettie
Caudle, Nancy Graddy
In memory of David Teague by: Jamie
Bird
In memory of Ken Stephens by:
Catherine Wright
In memory of Aaron Purtee by: Jack &
Melinda Adams
In memory of Joel Lane by: Jamie Bird,
Jack & Melinda Adams

In memory of Carolyn Bruce by: Bill &
Cecilia Patterson, David & Pebble
Sutherland, Jamie Bird, Jack & Melinda
Adams, Matthew & Heidi Crane, Sara
Shinn, Larry & Hilda Malpica, Skeet & Mary
Jane Morse, Tom & Cathy Goodwin,
Claudia Davis
In memory of Chris Spatz by: Zettie
Caudle, Nancy Graddy, Larry Graddy &
Marolyn Lee

In honor of Ian & Katelyn Lachowsky by:
Pam Wren
In honor of Kish Jones by: Charles Pittman


